

Summerfields Primary School NEWSLETTER No. 31 17th May 2019

FRIENDS' NON-UNIFORM DAY

Next Friday 24th May 2019, which is the last day of this half term, we will be holding a non-uniform day. For £1.00 donation children can come to school dressed as something beginning with the first letter of their name. For example, Lisa could come as a lion or Lisa from the Simpsons! For further information, please speak to the school office. Thank you.

WELL DONE YEAR 6!

We would like to congratulate everyone in Year 6 this week for their fantastic effort during their SATs. We know every child tried their absolute best and we can ask no more of them. Thank you.

NEW WEBSITE

Our new school website is up and running. However not all information has yet been transferred over. There are some really nice photographs of the children and we will regularly be updating these with future events. Once it is completed and all up to date, we will let you know.

In future we will no longer be emailing newsletters; instead you will be able to find them on the website. This will normally be after 3.00pm each Friday.

SCHOOL VISIT

It was lovely to see Mrs Meads visiting school today. She will be returning from her maternity leave after the half term holiday on Monday 3rd June 2019.

FRIENDS OF SUMMERFIELDS' SUMMER FAYRE

Our Summer Fayre is fast approaching and the Friends would like some help with prizes for the various tombolas. If you are able to donate any of the following they items, they would be very grateful:

- Unused smellies
- Teddy Bears/games/toys/books—new or in very good condition
- In-date non-perishable food/drink

Please could any items be brought into school by the morning of Wednesday 5th June 2019.

They are also asking for donations of yummy cakes for their "Cake Café". These can be homemade or shop bought! Please can these be brought in on the day of the fayre, Friday 7th June 2019. We are still looking for volunteers to help out at the Summer Fayre; please speak to the school office if you are able to assist.

LEGO KITS

Do you have any Lego kits that you no longer want? School are looking for simple, complete kits with instructions. If you have anything suitable, or require further details, please ask at the school office. Thank you.

HALF TERM HOLIDAY

Just a reminder that school finishes at normal time, 3pm, next Friday 24th May for the half term holiday. School starts again on Monday 3rd June 2019.

SERIOUS COMPLAINT

We have received a compliant from one of our neighbours that a car was doubled parked, blocking Atkinson Drive. When asked to move it, the driver was very rude and swore at our neighbour. Please park correctly, whenever you are collecting or dropping off your child. We also request that you speak to our neighbours with the respect they deserve.

WHOLE SCHOOL MINDSET

Don't stop when you're tired, stop when you're done!

MATHS WORD OF THE WEEK

Numerator The number above the line in a fraction.

Next week's School Lunch Menu is:-

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
BFG Beef Burger in a Bun with Baked Jacket Wedges	Cassie's BBQ Chicken with Rice	Roast Turkey with Roast Potatoes & Gravy	Beegu's Beef Lasagne with Garlic Bread	Battered Fish, Chips, Tomato Sauce
Cruella de Ville's Quorn Burger in a Bun with Baked Jacket Wedges	Elmer's Lentil and Sweet Potato Curry with Rice	Quorn Roast with Roast Potatoes & Gravy	Varjak Paw's Veggie Fajitas with Rice	Piglet's Vegetable Pasty with Chips
Mixed Green Salad Coleslaw	Green Beans Carrots	Fresh Mixed Seasonal Vegetables	Broccoli Sweet corn	Baked Beans Garden Peas
Chocolate and Banana Square Yoghurt Fresh Fruit Salad	Fruit and Yoghurt Station	Peach Upside Down Cake with Custard Yoghurt Fresh Fruit Salad	Sliced Cheese, Apple and Biscuits Yoghurt Fresh Fruit Platter	Lemon Drizzle Cake Fresh Fruit Salad



Helping you to understand, talk about and share the online world safely with your child



Bookings can be made through Eventbrite: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/hamp shire-constabulary-19827770587

O₂ NSPCC Let's keep kids safe online

Tuesday 25 June, 6.30pm to 8pm Carisbrooke Church of England Primary School, Wellington Rd, Newport PO30 5QT



For parents and carers of children age 7-11 years in year groups 3 - 7

Come along to gain the skills and knowledge to understand the internet and technology as children do. Learn about the resources to help you have the right conversations with your child about online safety.

Workshop delivered by trained Hampshire Police and NSPCC staff

Dear Consultee,

On the 14th May 2019, the Cabinet Member for Children's Services, Education and Skills, approved to undertake a further 4 weeks of consultation on the removal of surplus primary school places in the West Wight SPPA. The Isle of Wight Council are proposing an alternate option to be considered to manage the increasing numbers of surplus places in the West Wight which is;

The closure of All Saints' CE Primary School on 31 December 2019 and expansion of Yarmouth CE Primary School to Published Admission Number of 30 per year group from 01 January 2020 and future relocation to the All Saints' site.

Please find below a link to a consultation that started on Tuesday 14 May and closes on 11 June 2019.

Full details, including the Council report, Frequently Asked Questions, dates of public meetings and a survey/ response form can be found at the following website: https://www.iow.gov.uk/Residents/Schools-and-Learning/Schools/School-Consultation

Public Meetings will be held as follows:

Wednesday 22 May, 6-8pm, Yarmouth CE Primary Thursday 6 June, 6-8pm, All Saints' CE Primary

Kind regards, Lily Corner

Strategic Planning Team Children's Services Hampshire County Council



Sat 18th May, 10am-4pm Sun 19th May, 2pm-4pm

Meet Ariel, Sat 11am-12am

Free Bouncy Castle, Kids Craft and Childrens book stall

Light Lunches Available

St. John the Baptist Church, Chawton Lane, Northwood.